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Senator Meyer, Representative Gentile, and members of the Committee, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on SB 312, AAC a Long Island Sound Resource and Use 
Inventory and a Long Island Sound Blue Plan. I support this bill, which would help prevent 
potential conflicts among the many environmental, economic, and recreational uses of the Sound 
and its resources. 
 
Add some details about what you value about Long Island Sound and how you think a Blue Plan 
for the Sound could protect it. Do you want to maintain public access for boaters? Do you worry 
about industrial projects disrupting your view or disturbing wildlife migration routes? Are you a 
fan of local lobster or oysters who worries that pipelines or cables on the bottom of the Sound 
would destroy their grounds? 
 
There are mounting demands for use of Long Island Sound, from innovative aquaculture to energy 
projects, but Connecticut currently has no authority to comprehensively plan for these many uses. 
Proposals are dealt with on a case-by-case basis, robbing Connecticut of the ability to be proactive 
in securing the best future for the Sound. Too often, this leads to conflicts, as when the proposal to 
build the Broadwater natural gas facility in the middle of the Sound threatened to limit public 
access  and spurred concern about impacts to wildlife. Add any other conflicts that come to mind. 
 
SB 312 establishes a Blue Plan Advisory Committee, to include state agencies as well as 
representatives for the environment, marine trades, industry, municipal leadership, and other 
stakeholders. It directs the Committee and the Office of Policy and Management to work together 
on an inventory of the Sound's resources and where and how they're used. This information 
would then be gathered in a comprehensive “Blue Plan” designed to protect traditional uses, plan 
for future uses, and prevent potential conflicts before they start. This is an essential step to protect 
the Northeast’s largest estuary and its highly productive natural habitats, fisheries, and tourism 
economy. 
 
Unfortunately, another bill before the committee today would threaten one of our aquatic 
resources. HB 5417 directs DEEP to establish a season for the taking of glass eels—the tiny 
juvenile American eels that mature in Connecticut’s rivers before returning to the ocean to spawn. 



Taking these eels is prohibited by the Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission and the EPA is 
currently considering listing American eels as an endangered species. Connecticut should not 
jump the gun by establishing a season for them before the EPA and the commission have made 
their decisions.  
 
Please support SB 312 and oppose HB 5417. Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Your name 
Job title, organization or business 
Complete mailing address 
Email address or phone 


